CHELTENHAM ASSOCIATION FOOTBALL LEAGUE

Minutes of the Management Committee Meeting  held at the Victory Club, Cheltenham, on Wednesday 4th July, 2012.
Attendees: N.Oram, I.Hamilton, B.Attwood, P.Daly, J.Hunt, P.Tustain, T.Holmes, G.Cook, B.Hill, T.Onions, I.Swales, D.Vaux

Apologies:    A.Clayton, B.Overington
Nick Oram, the new League Chairman welcomed all attendees and explained that ths meeting was called to discuss some very important points that had surfaced over the last few weeks and warranted immediate discussion. 
The next Management Meeting scheduled for 25th July would revert to the usual agenda. 

1. Finance Strategy, particularly in relation to the purchase of large items for the use of Officers. Also to cover how much we actually need to hold in reserve. This is to be covered by a detailed policy being developed by Matt Neave. 
After a long deliberation whereby the League Treasurer explained the financial position and his forecast for income and expenditure there were 2 votes on the table.

John Hunt proposed we should keep £8000 in reserve. Matt Neave then put forward an amendment to the proposal, which was to have a reserve, but to make the reserve amount £10000.
A vote was then taken where the £10000 proposal won the day on a 7 to 4 count. John Hunt actually voted for the £10000 proposal even though he actually proposed the £8000 which bemused all present. 

It was also noted that if some emergency spend arose and only the reserve had money remaining a Committee discussion and agreement would take place to decide the way forward. 
2. The purchase of a new PC for our Registration Officer.
League Registration Secretary had a dire need for a new PC/Laptop. His current one which was a hand down from another officer was struggling to cope, was very old and indeed continuously lost the wireless signal. Phil Tustain explained on his work load which is large and the difficulties he faced undertaking his important role for the league.

It was proposed by John Hunt and seconded by Matt Neave that money should be spent to include the necessary software to purchase a new PC/Laptop for Phil. League Secretary to agree on specification and spend with League Treasurer and purchase such item as soon as possible. 
3. Getting decisions made electronically vice waiting for another meeting to come around when there is a pressing need for urgency, especially when the majority agree on the decision. 
It was agreed that the Chairman and Secretary would come up with a proposal for the guidelines for business to be conducted through email. This will be discussed at the next meeting on the 25th July 2012.
4. The relationship between the League and Cheltenham Borough Council - Passing the payment of pitches directly to clubs vice our Treasurer having to get involved. 
Our Treasurer explained that currently 20% of his time is taken up with this task. As this was only a minority of our Clubs, with the rest looking after their own Pitch Hire, this required investigation as to whether we should recommend that all Clubs deal with their own Pitch Hire direct with the suppliers. 

Every year CBC dispute the figures provided on their pitch usage which John and Matt get from Fulltime. 
This goes on for a number of weeks and then eventually the Council agree and an invoice is raised. 

There is the issue of VAT which currently is waived if there are 10 rentals of a pitch. The conclusion was that the League Management Committee can not see any reason why we do not hand this task to the Council to deal directly with the clubs. Ben Hill proposed this action and Gordon Cook seconded. It was then unanimously decided by all. 

League Secretary and Assistant Secretary to meet with CBC on Tuesday 10th July to discuss. 
5. The process for imposing fines now that the League's rules have changed.
Changes for the new season have been imposed on us by the GFA and the FA. Last seasons’ handbook noted the process under rule 5D. Exceptions agreed with the GFA last year have been ignored this year. Indeed the GFA denied exceptions had been agreed until Nick Oram produced the original email where they had agreed. This made no difference and now the GFA have said we much make changes. 
So now when we send out notification of a fine, we have to send a letter offering clubs the options to Agree, Appeal or seek Mitigation.

Alan Clayton is prepared to send out this information to Clubs when he is working on the rule offences. 

During future meetings we will not be able to consider offences from the previous three Saturdays when a Management Committee Meeting is held on a Wednesday, except for rule offences under League Rule 11 (and even then we will not be able to impose a fine in excess of £25)
All present agreed if Alan is happy to do this, then this should be the process. John Hunt suggested that we review the amount of work involved in implementing the new process, once the season was under way, with a view to giving consideration to Alan’s status within the committee. All present agreed for the need for this review. 
6. Villagereal possibly having played a player whilst the player was under suspension.
This will be deferred until the next meeting so all the facts could be in place to discuss. 

7. Final yearbook (old handbook) decisions on content and other items for next season. 
It was formally agreed as to the contents of our new yearbook. A standard code of rules and information for Club Secretaries would be printed in the year book. 

Team details will be held on the League Website as these had a tendency to change frequently. Referees’ details would be held by our Referees’ Secretary who would make them available to Club Secretaries and send out updates as they occurred. 
SMS would be the method for both Home and Away Teams to send results in on the day of the match. Further instructions will be sent out and this topic will be covered at the Club meeting on the 8th August. 

Result card must be sent by email to the Registration Secretary. 

Dropbox was explained by Nick Oram to those not currently using it. Basically it was a free service that used the Cloud to store files electronically. Then the more people who signed up for it, the more free storage space is available. Action on Nick to give access to all League Management Committee who wished to have it. 

All League documentation to be stored here. 

Use of 3G pitches by clubs; Clubs have to nominate 3G pitches if they think they want to use one in the event of bad weather or other reasons. They will not be able to use a 3G pitch if it is not previously nominated. League Secretary to email all clubs with this information. 

Bristol Street Motors Sponsorship; The Leagues’ contact who the sponsorship was agreed with has left the company after 20 years. However the League had a signed contract that was for a 3 year sponsorship Deal. Action on Ben Hill to find out who the next General Manager is at Bristol Street and to arrange a meeting with involving the League Secretary and himself with the new person. 

Big Yellow Storage;  The costs for using this facility have risen again this year. Action on the League Secretary to investigate other options for the year after this and to look at rationalising what we currently hold and look to cut down on space required. (Help needed with this one)
                              NEXT MANAGEMENT MEETING – Wednesday 25rd July 2012 
